

13.10.18

St. Clare's Convent KEADY Co. Armagh BT60 3RW

Telephone: 02837532068 Mobile: 07976240645

Email: marycoen2001@yahoo.com

Dear Kevin & Staff

Many thanks to you and every member of staff for such a wonderful day last Thursday in your friendly, family-like school. It was great to be back again among such a dedicated team. The warm welcome and hospitality were much appreciated as I came in the door met by Sue's friendly smile. How wonderful to have the privilege of joining the whole school in prayer at Assembly and then it was a real treat to hear Primary 4 children's Special Assembly which was very inspiring and delivered with confidence and sincerity. I can think of no better way to begin the day.

Congratulations to every member of staff, you are doing great work in developing the faith of the children. You have very sucessfully taken on board the new RE Programme Grow in Love which is in every class now from P1 to P7. I know it takes time to get used to it and make it your own. But will be well the worth the effort as it has a lot to offer both in content and in resources. You are to be commended for the way you have provided such lovely Sacred Spaces in your classrooms which I have no doubt are an inspiration to the children in your class and gives them a sense of the Divine presence.

The children were a joy to be with. I was delighted with their openness and confidence in asking and answering questions. It was a real privilege to spend time with you and them as I visited each class. They are a credit to you all and to their parents.

Wishing each of you happiness and fulfilment as you continue your great work in St Colman's. Be assured of my daily prayer for you and your families. God bless you.

Yours sincerely

Mercedes
Sr Mercedes Coen DA